
From: John Galt
To: "Bio Park"
Cc: "Anthony Myers"; "Mary Swan"; "Evan Maxim"; "Mona Davis"; "shane miller"
Subject: RE: APL19-002: Miller v Mercer Island - Scheduling letter
Date: Tuesday, December 3, 2019 7:58:50 PM

Thank you for the status report. I will await further submittals from the parties.
 
John E. Galt
Hearing Examiner/Officer
Mediator
Voice: (425) 259-3144
 

From: Bio Park [mailto:Bio.Park@mercergov.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, December 03, 2019 5:23 PM
To: John Galt
Cc: Anthony Myers; Mary Swan; Evan Maxim; Mona Davis; 'shane miller'
Subject: RE: APL19-002: Miller v Mercer Island - Scheduling letter
 
Mr. Examiner – The parties will soon be filing, for your consideration and approval, a joint motion
pursuant to the Hearing Examiner Rules of Procedure 204 to stay the proceedings. In short, Mr.
Miller (pro se) and the City are very close to resolving their dispute. Additional information will be
contained in the joint motion. Thank you.
 
Bio Park
Interim City Attorney
City of Mercer Island
206-275-7652 | mercergov.org 
Notice: Emails and attachments may be subject to disclosure pursuant to the Public Records Act (chapter 42.56 RCW).

 

From: John Galt <jegalt755@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 3, 2019 9:21 AM
To: 'shane miller' <shanemillerus@gmail.com>
Cc: Anthony Myers <anthony.myers@mercergov.org>; Bio Park <Bio.Park@mercergov.org>; Mary
Swan <Mary.Swan@mercergov.org>
Subject: RE: APL19-002: Miller v Mercer Island - Scheduling letter
 
Dear Mr. Miller:
 
Thank you for yesterday’s short e-mail. I am certainly willing to consider a “pause” in the process,
but I need a little more information to work with. (By the way, a “pause” in a quasi-judicial
proceeding is normally referred to as a “stay.”)
 
Please briefly tell me how long a stay you want and why you want a stay.
 
Once I receive your response, I will want to allow the City a short time period in which to comment
on your stay request. I will then make my decision to stay or not to stay the proceedings.
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I look forward to receiving your response.
 
Respectfully,
 
John E. Galt
Hearing Examiner/Officer
Mediator
Voice: (425) 259-3144
 

From: shane miller [mailto:shanemillerus@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, December 02, 2019 3:45 PM
To: John Galt
Cc: Anthony Myers; Bio Park; Mary Swan
Subject: Re: APL19-002: Miller v Mercer Island - Scheduling letter
 
John,
 
Please pause this appeal hearing.  
 
Thank you,
Shane Miller
(206) 910-8443

Sent from my iPhone
 

On Dec 2, 2019, at 8:18 AM, John Galt <jegalt755@gmail.com> wrote:

﻿
Dear Principal Parties:
 
Attached please find two items: A scheduling guidance letter for the Miller appeal; and
a copy of the newly issued Hearing Examiner Rules of Procedure.
 
I await your responses to the letter.  Please remember that when communicating with
me regarding this appeal, your correspondence (be it e-mail or traditional letter) must
be limited to procedural matters only and must be cross-copied to the opposing party.
Using the “Reply to All” option on your e-mail system will assure that the opposing
party is properly copied.
 
Respectfully,
 
John E. Galt
Hearing Examiner/Officer
Mediator
Voice: (425) 259-3144
 
<APL19-002a.doc>
<Rules-Mercer Island-2019.doc>
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